Jack W. Campbell, IV **Executive Director**

Mailing Address:

6015 Farrington Rd., Suite 201

Chapel Hill, NC 27517

NORTH CAROLINA

President R. Joseph (Joey) McLaughlin, Jr

Vice President

E. Lazelle Marks

Members Gene Minton J. Parker Chesson, Jr. Carol Yates Day William A. (Bill) Mixon

919-246-1050 FAX: 919-246-1056 www.ncbop.org

Clinton R. Pinyan Brooks, Pierce, McLendon, Humphrey & Leonard, LLP Legal Counsel



October 24, 2014

Recipients of the North Carolina Board of Pharmacy HB 221, GS 93B-2 (b) Financial Report

Dear Recipients of the North Carolina Board of Pharmacy Financial Report:

The Board of Pharmacy is aware of the requirement that occupational licensing boards file their HB 221, GS 93B-2 (b) financial report "no later than October 31 of each year."

The Pharmacy Board's fiscal year end is September 30. As has been the Board of Pharmacy's consistent practice over the years, its Sections 93B-2 (b) financial report was filed in January of this year.

With the statutory filing deadline upon us, I just wanted to make sure that all concerned were aware of the Pharmacy Board's earlier filing so as to avoid any confusion. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call.

Sincerely yours,

Gail Brantley

Financial and Admin. Services Director

Cc: Jack W. Campbell, IV Rhonda Jones

Saie Browthy